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WOOLSEY(R)

NEPTUNE

Anti-Fouling Finish

710A Royal Red

SKIN IRRITANT

EYE IRRITANT

GUARANTEE

CUPROUS OXIDE........66.9%
Copper (as elemental)....%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 21702
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

FOR USE ON BOATS ONLY

COMMERCIAL

MARINE

DANGER

POISON

CAUTION!

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

FLAMMABLE

See Other Cautions on Back Panel.

NET CONTENTS 3.8 Litres

Kop-Coat, Inc. Woolsey Division
Rockaway, NJ 07866



MADE IN U.S.A.

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

Handle with care and mix only in a closed container.  Use only in
well ventilated areas.  When using do not eat, drink or smoke. 
Take a shower immediately after work.  Wear freshly laundered
clothes daily.  Wash hands and face before eating, drinking,
smoking and using the toilet. Store and wash all protective
clothing separately from household laundry.  Wash protective
clothing in detergent and hot water before reuse.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

PREPARATION:  Scrape, wirebrush or sandpaper old surfaces to
remove scum, contaminants, or loose paint.  On bare (unpainted)
fiberglass, first scour and scrub with Woolsey "Shipmate" Heavy
Duty Fiberglass Cleaner or other strong abrasive agent.  Rinse
well with fresh water and allow to dry.  Sand vigorously until
all sheen on gel coat has been removed.  Use 1/0 or No. 80 grit
production paper.  Wipe with clean rag moistened with paint
thinner.

PRIMING:  On new or bare wood areas and on unpainted fiberglass
prepared as directed above, apply first coat thinned 10% as
directed below.  On iron or steel keels, centerboards or other
underwater fittings of wood or fiberglass boats, first remove all
old coatings.  Then prime these metal areas with three coats. 
Alternate with 3 coats Woolsey 648/649 Epoxy Primer or 2 coats
650/651 Hi Build Epoxy.

APPLICATION:  Mix thoroughly to uniform consistency by pouring
off some of the top portion into clean can - then stirring the
remainder and gradually adding the portion removed.  Apply
generously and at full body with good bristly brush using long
even strokes.  Stir occasionally during use to assure uniform
suspension of toxicants in the vehicle.

NUMBER OF COATS:  For initial applications, 2 coats are



recommended.

THINNING:  Reduce 10% with Woolsey 433 Paint Thinner, turpentine
or mineral spirits for brush use on bare surfaces.  Otherwise
apply this paint at full body, thinning sparingly if necessary.

COVERAGE:  37 SQUARE METRES PER 3.8 litres.

LAUNCHING:  Allow from 6 hours to a week after final coat before
launching.  When an "HER" Epoxy Primer is used, allow from 3 days
to a week before launching.

GENERAL DESCRIPTION

NEPTUNE provides maximum protection from fouling of all kinds.
Concentrated copper anti-fouling guards against attachments of
barnacles, annelids, tunicates, bryozoa, hydroids, algae, and
other fouling organisms.

NEPTUNE applies easily and dries quickly.  May be used over anti-
fouling finishes in good condition, on bare wood or bare
fiberglass surfaces.

NEPTUNE is a tough epoxy-vinyl vehicle that withstands frequent
trailering, beaching and launching.

NEPTUNE should not be used on aluminum hulls.

NEPTUNE IS FOR USE ON BOATS ONLY.

SELLER'S GUARANTEE SHALL BE LIMITED TO THE TERMS SET OUT ON THE
LABEL AND, SUBJECT THERETO, THE BUYER ASSUMES THE RISK TO PERSONS
OR PROPERTY ARISING FROM THE USE OR HANDLING OF THIS PRODUCT AID
ACCEPTS THE PRODUCT ON THAT CONDITION.

CAUTION

Keep away from heat, sparks and flame.  Vapors heavier than air
cause health and explosion hazards.  Keep containers tightly
closed when not in use.  Avoid contact with eyes, skin and
clothing.  Do not breath vapors or spray mist.  USE AN AIR-FED
RESPIRATOR WITH FULL FACE MASK DURING HANDLING AND APPLYING. 
WEAR CHEMICAL RESISTANT GLOVES AND FOOT WEAR AND CHEMICAL
RESISTANT CLOTHING AT ALL TIMES DURlNG HANDLING AND APPLYING.

FIRST AID

IF SWALLOWED:  Drink promptly a large quantity of milk, egg
white, gelatin solution or, if these are not available, drink
large quantities of water.  Avoid alcohol.  Get medical



attention.

IF IN EYES:  Flush with plenty of water.  Get medical attention.

IF ON SKIN:  Wash with plenty of soap and water.  Get medical
attention. If not breathing, give artificial respiration,
preferably mouth-to-mouth.  Get medical attention.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS

Toxic to aquatic organisms.  Do not contaminate water.  Do not
apply directly to water by cleaning equipment or disposal of
wastes.  Do not allow chips or dust generated during paint
removal to enter water.

DISPOSAL

Dispose of empty containers and paint debris in accordance with
provincial requirements.  For information on the disposal of
unused or unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the
regional office of Environment Canada.

PHYSICAL OR CHEMICAL HAZARD:

FLAMMABLE!  Do not use or store near heat or open flame.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.

+))


